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In 2014, the EU and Moldova signed an Association Agreement1, including a Deep and 
Comprehensive Free Trade Area, confirming that Moldova wishes to pursue deeper relations with the 
EU based on shared values. The Commission is committed to supporting the political association with 
and economic integration of Moldova, provided that Moldova leads on implementing reforms. 
 
The EU budget support to Moldova was suspended in July 2015 pending an agreement with the 
International Monetary Fund (IMF). The agreement approved on 7 November 20162 follows lengthy 
negotiations and significant progress by the Moldovan authorities on the implementation of the prior 
actions related to macro-economic stability. The Commission will continue to strictly apply the 
conditions related to public finance management and to the performance on public policies.  
 
The Court of Auditor’s report3 emphasized the importance of political will to improve the public 
administration. The Commission takes this forward in the ongoing political dialogue and supports the 
Moldovan reforms related to public administration and anti-corruption. 
The Commission has already acted on weaknesses identified by the Court, including providing regular 
updates of risk analysis and taking a more results-based approach to the provision of financing. The 
Commission agrees with the recommendations of the Court and has begun implementing them. 
 

                                                      
1  http://eur-lex.europa.eu/legal-content/EN/ALL/?uri=OJ%3AL%3A2014%3A260%3ATOC 
2  https://www.imf.org/en/News/Articles/2016/11/07/PR16491-Republic-of-Moldova-IMF-Executive-Board-

Approves-Arrangements-Under-EFF-ECF 
3  http://www.eca.europa.eu/en/Pages/DocItem.aspx?did=37235 


